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DATE:   April 7, 2025 
 
SUPERSEDES:  All previous documents and any oral directives in conflict herewith.  
 
AUTHORITY:  S.C. Code Ann. Section 12-4-320 (2014)  
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SCOPE:  An Information Letter is a written statement issued to the public to 
announce general information useful in complying with the laws 
administered by the Department. An Information Letter has no 
precedential value.  

 
A number of South Carolina income, sales and use, and property tax incentives require jobs 
associated with the incentive to meet certain state or county per capita personal income 
requirements to determine qualification for, or the amount of, the particular incentive (e.g. the 
job tax credit under Section 12-6-3360 of the South Carolina Code (“Code”), the sales and use 
tax exemption for computer equipment for technology intensive facilities under Section 12-
36-2120(65) of the Code, and the personal property corporate headquarters credit under 
Section 12-6-3410 of the Code). 
 
Generally, the state per capita income figures are published in March and September. The 
county per capita income figures are generally published in November. To aid taxpayers in 
determining whether the per capita income requirements of an incentive have been met, the 
Department publishes both the state and county per capita income amounts each year when it 
receives the figures from the South Carolina Revenue and Fiscal Affairs Office. The most 
recently available state per capita income figure is: 
 

 
South Carolina $59,995 

 


